## AMERICAN EMBASSY

## U.S.I.S

## السفارة الأمهيكية

## CULTURAL AND PRESS SERVICES

لخددمات الشقافية والمتحفية

6. Sh. Kamal Eldin Salah, Garden City-Cairo - Tel. 28211-19

7 شايع كمال الدين صلاح -جاردن سيتى - القاهة - ت ٥٨٢١١ - ١٩

June 19, 1965

Dear Mr. Talaat:

I have completed my three year assignment in Cairo and will be departing the UAR on July 4th, 1965 for a vacation in the US and transfer to the American Embassy in Baghdad.

My three years in my first post in the Arab world have been very interesting, stimulating and challenging. I am pleased that the next assignment is another Arab country and that this will increase my chances of seeing you again.

I have been grateful for your friendship and assistance in developing closer relations between the UAR and the USA and hope that you will offer the same degree of cooperation to my successor, Mr. William F. Thompson.

I hope I will have the opportunity to see you again before I leave. My best wishes to you for continued success in your career.

Sincerely yours,

Robert D. Jones Assistant Cultural Attache

Mr. Mahmoud Talaat
Deputy Director
Public Relations
Ministry of the High Dam
Aswan, Egypt